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Greetings Ms. Eschberger, 
        Please take my attached letter into consideration when dealing with the Transit Mix application. 

Vr, 
Joe Screnci 
15575 Henry Ride Hts 
Colorado Springs CO 80926 
719.321.5123 (C) 
jscrenci@outlook.com 
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12 December 2017

Ms. Amy Eschberger
Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO 80203

Ms. Eschberger,

As a property owner and resident in the Southwest Highway 115 area, I object to Transit
Mix Concrete Company’s (TM’s) application M2017-049 to establish a quarry on Hitch
Rack Ranch.

The application jeopardizes the water resources, fails to protect critical wildlife habitat,
and violates the easement rights of several property owners along Little Turkey Creek
Road. I urge the Mine Land Reclamation Board (MLRB) to deny TM’s application.

Further, Highway 115 has not had the best safety record.  Some of it is single lane in
each direction, and current truck traffic contributes to safety issues, broken windows
and the like.  Adding to this traffic hazard is not responsible.

I also request that both the Pre-hearing Conference and MLRB Hearing be conducted in
Colorado Springs.

Your truly,

Joseph S. Screnci Jr.
15575 Henry Ride Hts
Colorado Springs CO 80926
719.321.5123
jscrenci@outlook.com


